NESTLÉ S.A.

WERNER BAUER
CHIEF TECHNOLOGY OFFICER

cc: P. Bulcke

Ms Debra L Vinnedge Children of God for Life 4613 Barfield Crescent Road Murfreesboro, TN 37128 USA

Vevey, July 14, 2010 WB/HG

Dear Ms Vinnedge,

Thank you for your letter of June 28th, which you addressed to Mr. Paul Bulcke, CEO Nestlé.

Nestlé respects the sensitivities associated with the use of human cells, especially cells from human embryos.

In your letter you ask that we request Senomyx leadership to stop using human embryo cells for testing its flavour enhancers. Unfortunately, we have little ability to influence Senomyx in this matter. This is largely because our research work with Senomyx is over and also because the cell line that Senomyx uses is so well established in scientific research. As you are aware, it was established nearly 40 years ago, and is routinely used by many laboratories all over the world.

However, we have noted your concerns, and I hope that this time there is no misunderstanding.

Yours sincerely,

Nestlé S.A.